BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JULY 10TH 2008 
RESIDENTS AND POLICE FORUM District Cllr Alec Shelbrooke attended at the request of the Council to discuss issues arising after last summer’s flooding, and 4 residents attended to put their concerns to him. Angela Syson and Tim Gittins also attended, and the Police were represented by PC Susan Broadwell.

· Flooding Members of the public and Cllrs raised issues of concern to them which were duly logged by Cllr Shelbrooke to be brought to the attention of the authorities. It was emphasised that it was preferable to use Cllr Shelbrooke as the intermediary and explained that part of the problem was segregation of responsibility – YWA being responsible for main drainage, LCC for surface water drainage and the Environment Agency for rivers. The other difficulty was that our area did not qualify for any capital grant projects. Thus only schemes which could be funded from revenue could be considered. Numerous reports of blocked gullies in Bardsey had been received and were being dealt with. The Chairman pointed out that it was important to locate the source of problems which could lie outside the boundaries. He proposed compiling a file of potential flooding problems to be passed on to Cllr Shelbrooke. The latter welcomed this suggestion. 
· Path from Congreves to Parkfield  Mrs Syson presented the Council with a petition signed by 60 people urging the PC to take active steps to obtain the long sought after path to make a safe route for mothers and children walking to toddler groups etc,  the elderly and joggers. Cllrs explained the current position regarding their lack of progress, partly arising from the fact that the Mahdlo application with which a footpath was linked, seems to be on hold. The Chairman reported that he had received verbal assurance that access from the further end of the path via Ascot  was imminent, and Cllr Procter wished to discuss final arrangements for this with a few Cllrs. 

· Fest Programme Tim Gittins asked the Clerk to invite all Kisdorf hosts to book for Fest events A.S.A.P. to prevent disappointment. 

· Police Report PC Broadwell reported on 7 crimes during the month- 4 of criminal damage, 2 thefts, and 1 drunk driver.  
PRESENT Cllrs Overfield (in the Chair, in the absence of the Chairman), Gooch, Tatman, Hoyland, Flockton and Lobley. 
APOLOGIES. Cllrs Stentiford and Bradford.  
6163   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12th June  2008 These were approved. 
6164   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Welcome  to new Cllr and signing of declaration of acceptance of office. Mrs Gilly Wright signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office and her signature was witnessed by the Clerk.
2. Steps necessary to avoid further flooding in Bardsey arising from earlier discussion with Cllr Shelbrooke Cllr Tatman agreed to follow up the Chairman’s suggestion about the compilation of a flooding risk report and requested ideas from other Cllrs. 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford had e mailed the Clerk that conditions were currently satisfactory and the rubbish he had witnessed there in June had been cleared up. The Clerk had been unable to discover who had been responsible as both LCC Cleansing and Parks & Countryside had denied it and had both refused to accept any responsibility for removal of litter, stressing that this was the responsibility of the owners – Bramham Estate.
4. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford had reported meeting with the new Youth Worker, Kath Hudson, who was in process of carrying out a survey and talking to local youths.
5.  Parish Council Noticeboard  This has now been delivered. 
6 .Bardsey Parish Council Web Site Cllr Gooch reported that this was now well established. 
7. Kisdorf Reunion .The Clerk asked the Council’s views on the possible inclusion of Fest Committee members as guests of the PC. Council agreed that Pauline and Derek Hills only should be included .It was agreed to ask the PC Chairman to give a welcome and to ask Pauline Hills, Ray Addy and a representative from Kisdorf to make further speeches and Tim Gittins to say Grace. Wine or soft drinks should be provided for all present with the meal.
8. Encroachment on Verges Cllr Hoyland reported that the Land Registry had informed her that it would cost a total of £24 to check the register and obtain the title plan for the 2 pieces of land currently of most concern  to the Council – South Lodge and Whincover. It was then proposed Cllr Gooch, seconded Cllr Flockton, and agreed unanimously, that the Council should pay to obtain this information. 
9. Possibility of acquiring Matrix type signs on A58. Cllr Overfield had obtained details of VAS signs costing £2000 + VAT each ( 2 would be required). Cllr Lobley queried whether it would be necessary to have street lighting in addition, and it was agreed that the Clerk would inquire into this. 
10. Reports on Parish Walks. Cllr Flockton reported that both walks , taken by approximately 10 people ,had been successful . The Footpath Officer should be notified of the overgrown path near Sheepcote and a broken stile at the top of the road leading on to Blackmoor Lane. 
11. Parish Council Responsibilities. It was again decided to defer this matter until a later meeting. 
12. Grass cutting by Glendales involving destruction of newly planted hedge on A58. Members of the” Greens “ had between meetings been alarmed to discover that  a section of their newly planted hedge on the A58 had inadvertently been destroyed by Glendales during the course of their grass cutting. The Clerk had written immediately to the Head of the Cleansing Dept. asking whether the Council was entitled to any compensation but had received no reply to date. She would continue to pursue the matter. 
13. Emptying of playground litter bin. The Clerk had been informed by Parks & Countryside that they no longer had the resources to offer this service which had been granted to Bardsey PC as a favour by a past member of their department. LCC also denied responsibility for the area. Cllr Overfield had researched the feasibility of a private scheme as adopted by Bramham PC. This scheme, would entail the provision of one large ”dumpster” container into which the smaller bins in the playground and Park Field could be emptied. The Clerk was still hopeful that it would not be necessary to pay for the removal of waste and considered that she and Cllr Overfield should take up the offer by Charlotte Anderson, Area Cleansing Officer, of a meeting to discuss all outstanding Cleansing issues. 
6165   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 2007
1 .Park Field  Cllr Overfield had e mailed Cllrs between meetings to show how the sign denoting “private property” on the dog walk beyond the children’s playground had disappeared and had almost certainly been moved by Mr Lupton to another position. It was agreed to write to Mr Lupton asking him whether he considered that trespassers should be warned of the danger from the precipitous drop.
It was also agreed that Cllrs Overfield and Tatman should meet Cllr Procter about progress on Ascot. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report.
3. Playground. Cllr Gooch had had site meetings with representatives of Wicksteed Leisure and Pennine Playgrounds about playground improvements. He showed Cllrs examples from the Wicksteed catalogue of 3 pieces of equipment suitable for very young children to be positioned on the Ascot side of the play area , which the Nursery Group wished to purchase, and obtained PC consent to this. Next, he showed Cllrs an illustration of a Fitness Trail which would at the start be suitable for toddlers but as it progressed would have appeal for older children. This, costing £15,000, would be sited in the centre of the playground. He further proposed a basket type swing which could accommodate about 9 children for older children , and a see saw type rocker in the middle of the playground.  The existing slide should simply be painted as it would be impossible to replicate at this size. Wicksteed Leisure will send a proposed plan for the whole area. Cllr Gooch had written to ROSPA and received written confirmation that the Parish Council was not in breach of safety standards with the present fencing. 
6166   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/08/0371/FU/HE – Amendment to approval 06/07556 – Exts. – 15 Syke Lane.- No objection . 
(b) P/08/03445/FU/HE – Land at Rigton Hill Farm, Scarsdale Ridge – 15m high telecommunications mast. This was debated and voted on by the whole Council. There were 5 votes in favour of supporting the mast proposal ( not a new mast, and therefore not in breach of agreed policy to oppose all masts) and one abstention. – No objection. 
(c) P/08/03205/FU/NE – Spanish Hill, Rigton Bank – 2 Bed. House to site of existing.- No objection.  
(d) P/08/03293/FU/NE – Bardsey Sports Club, Keswick Lane – Ext.- PC has been extensively consulted (as owners of the Sportsfield) during formulation of the proposal and approves of the plans.
(e) P/08/03090/FU/NE – Granger House – Demolition of existing house and replacement with 4 Bed. House.- No objection provided no front and rear pediments. 

(f) P/08/03253/FU/HE – Whinside Cottage, 100 Blackmoor Lane – Ext.- No objections. 
(g) P/08/03475/FU/HE – Tudor Lodge, 14 Church Lane – Exts-Some comments suggested... 
(h) P/08/03572/FU/HE – Rearcroft, Woodacre Crescent – Ext- No objections . 
(i) P/08/03874/FU/HE – 55 The Drive – Ext. & Balcony.- No objections 
(j) P/08/02987/FU/NE – 4 Wayside Crescent – Object.
(k) P/08/03639/FU/HE – 36 Woodacre Green – Ext.& Porch.- No objections.
Council approved all the suggestions listed above. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/08/0 2441/FU/HE – Hart – Cooper’s Croft, 1 The Dell – Summer House. 
(b) P/08/02401/FU/HE – Beddes – 9 Wayside Crescent – Exts.
(c) P/08/01937/FU – Hills – Rigton Grange Farm – Change of use etc. 

(d) P/08/02534/OT – Cockcroft-, Lyncroft, Scarsdale Lane- Erection of 4 Bed. House & Part Demolition of Existing. 

(e) P/08/02737/FU – Parish of Bardsey – Callister Hall, Woodacre Lane – Ext.  

6167   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) J. Gallant – Salary and Photocopying Expenses.                                  £1423.48
(b) Deepblue Digital – Setting up Bardsey Web Site                                     1415.88
(c) Village and Urban – New Noticeboard                                                       954.10

(d) B.K.Growers Ltd – Flowers for tubs.                                                          162.22
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Completion of PC Accounts for presentation to External Auditor .Mr Oddy, Internal Auditor, had approved the accounts which were duly signed by the Chairman. 
6168   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Acknowledgement of order from ROSPA for Playground Inspection. ROSPA would make a playground inspection in September. 
2. YLCA and YRCC Info. This was circulated. Cllr Thornton of East Keswick, currently Vice-Chairman of YRCC, had informed the Clerk that her 3 year tenure as a Trustee was due to expire. She asked whether Bardsey PC would again nominate her. The PC was happy to do this.  
3. Proposed footpath from Congreve Estate to Parkfield. Cllr Lobley felt that the Council should make an increased effort to obtain this. It was agreed to ask Roger Brooks, Footpath Officer, about how the Council should proceed. 
4. Letter from CE Electric UK. The PC Liaison Officer for CE Electric UK had written again stating that a consultation document would be issued later in the month.  This was noted. 
6169   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Japanese Knotweed Cllr Flockton asked that a reminder be sent about dealing with this problem. 

2. Possibility of a Dog Litter Bin near Duck Pond A request had been received from residents for such a facility in this area. It was agreed to write to Cleansing asking about the possibility of a bin at the pond end of Tithe Barn Lane. 

3. Parish Map The Chairman reported that this was now completed and had received a very favourable response from those who had seen it. It should be displayed outside the Village Hall and a copy(copies) given to Kisdorf guests. 
Signed:
Date:-

BPC July 08 Mins. 
